
CITY OF CORNELIA 
MINUTES OF MEETING  

OCTOBER 29, 2020 
 
 
The Cornelia City Commission met in a Called Session on Thursday, October 29, 2020 at 12 
Noon at the Cornelia Municipal Building Court Room, 181 Larkin Street, Cornelia, GA.  
Commissioners Don Bagwell and Tony Cook were present. Also, present City Clerk Janie N. 
Henderson.  
 
The purpose of the meeting was to conduct the second Public Hearing for the 2020 Millage 
Rate.  No one from the Public was present. 
 
The meeting adjourned at approximately 12:10 PM. 
  
  
 
 
 
__________________________________    _______________________________________ 
Janie N. Henderson, City Clerk/Secretary      John Borrow, Mayor 
to the City Commission 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



CITY OF CORNELIA 
MINUTES OF MEETING  

OCTOBER 29, 2020 
 
 
 
The Cornelia City Commission met in a Called Session on Thursday, October 29, 20202 at 6 PM 
in the Cornelia Municipal Building Court Room, 181 Larkin Street, Cornelia, GA.  Mayor Borrow 
called the meeting to order and the following members were present:  Commissioners Don 
Bagwell, Tony Cook, Wesley Dodd, Jr. and Janice Griggs.  Also, present City Clerk Janie N. 
Henderson. 
 
Commissioner Dodd made the motion to approve the October 29, 2020 Agenda; seconded by 
Commissioner Cook.  Approved 4 – 0. 
 
Public Hearing – Millage Rate – City Clerk Henderson opened the Public Hearing.  Information 
was provided, leaving the millage rate at 8.5%.  No one from the Public was present, so no 
further comments were heard.  The Public Hearing was closed. 
 
Commissioner Dodd made the motion to set the 2020 Millage Rate at 8.5%, the same as the 
previous 9 years; seconded by Commissioner Griggs.  Approved 4 – 0. 
 
Purchase New Vehicle for City Hall Staff – We budgeted $30,000 to purchase a new vehicle for 
staff to use for City business.  Quotes were obtained on several different types of vehicles from 
various dealers.  Staff have settled on a Chevy Equinox from Hayes Chevrolet for $20,807 and 
asked for approval.  Commissioner Bagwell made the motion to approve the purchase of the 
2020 Chevrolet Equinox from Hayes Chevrolet for $20,807 for administrative staff to use; 
seconded by Commissioner Cook.  Approved 4 – 0. 
 
Commissioner Dodd made the motion to adjourn the meeting at approximately 6:10 PM; 
seconded by Commissioner Cook.  Approved 4 – 0. 
 
 
 
 
________________________________           ________________________________________ 
Janie N. Henderson, City Clerk/                         John Borrow, Mayor 
Secretary to the City Commission 
 
 
 
 
 
 




